
 
 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
9:00 a.m.–3:00 p.m., Tuesday–Friday 
(Bulletin Deadline:  Tuesdays, prior to 3 p.m.) 

 

PARISH STAFF 
 

Fr. David Carrano, Pastor 
 frdave@rucls.net 

Alison McShane, Director of  

Evangelization & Coord. of Pastoral Care 

alisonm@shcreedsburg.org 
 

Deacon Tom Hale  

Home phone 415-1165 
 

Deacon Ron Pickar 
 Home phone 524-4187 

Patrick Andera, Dir. of Faith Formation 
 faithformation@shcreedsburg.org 

April Duvalle, Coord. of Rel. Ed. 
 april.duvalle@shcreedsburg.org 

Andrea Sorenson,  
 Director of Music & Liturgy 
 music@sacred-heart-online.org 

Mary Gudenschwager, Administrative 
Asst.      maryg@shcreedsburg.org 

 

Karyn Brunken, Administrative Asst. 
karyn.brunken@shcreedsburg.org 

 

Michael Schwerman, Maintenance 

 schwermanmichael@gmail.com 

 

Wendy Bill, Finance Council Chair 

 Phone: 393-2006 

SACRED HEART SCHOOL 
www.shsreedsburg.org 

524-3611 
 

Karen Marklein, School Principal 
 shs@rucls.net 

Robin Hilgendorf, School Secretary 
 shsoffice@rucls.net 

Susan Toy, Director of Early Childhood 
Development  susant@shsreedsburg.org 

Inside this week’s bulletin: 
 

  Teacher Job Posting – see page 4 

 Adoration Chapel Update - see page 4 

 

June 23, 2019 

Solemnity of the Most Holy Body & 

Blood of Christ 
  

SACRED HEART 

CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

624 North Willow Street 

Reedsburg, WI 53959 
 General Email: sheart@shcreedsburg.org 

www.shcreedsburg.org 

Phone:  608-524-2412  and  Fax:  608-524-3831 

 

LORD’S DAY 

5:15 p.m. Saturday Vigil Mass 

8:00 and 10:30 a.m. Sunday 

1:00 p.m. - Sunday Spanish Mass 
 

WEEKDAY MASSES 

*See Page 2 for weekday Mass times during construction* 
  

CONFESSIONS 

4:15 p.m.–5:00 p.m. Saturday 

30 minutes before the Sunday Masses 
 

ADORATION 

First Friday – 9:00 a.m.–4:00 p.m. 

Third Saturday – 4:00 p.m.–5:00 p.m. 

 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 

mailto:alisonm@shcreedsburg.org
mailto:music@sacred-heart-online.org
mailto:music@shcreedsburg.org
mailto:karyn.brunken@shcreedsburg.org
mailto:schwermanmichael@gmail.com
mailto:schwermanmichael@gmail.com
http://www.shcreedsburg.org/
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PARISH SCHEDULE 
 

Liturgies & Prayer Services 
June 24 – June 30, 2019 

 

 

TUESDAY, June 25 

...................................................... NO MASS 
 

WEDNESDAY, June 26 

. .................................................... NO MASS 
 

THURSDAY, June 27 

. .................................................... NO MASS 

11:00a.m.…………Word and Communion 

Service – Reedsburg Area Senior Life Center 

FRIDAY, June 28 

. .................................................... NO MASS 
 

SATURDAY, June 29 

4:15 p.m. .................................... Confessions 

5:15 p.m. Mass. ............................. (John Brey) 
 

SUNDAY, June 30 

7:30 a.m. ..................................... Confessions 

8:00 a.m. Mass ................... (All Parishoners) 

10:00 a.m. ................................... Confessions 

10:30 a.m. Mass ........................ (Jack Gavin) 

12:30 p.m. .................................. Confesiones 

1:00 p.m. Spanish Mass ...(Elizabeth & James 

Hasler) 

 

 
 

Meetings & Other Parish Events 
June 24 – June 30, 2019 

 

 

Monday, June 24 

Office is closed 

 

Thursday, June 27 

3:00 p.m. . ...................... Mobile Food Pantry 

7:15 p.m. . .................. Adult Choir Rehearsal 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
 

June 29 & 30, 2019 

The Solemnity of the Most Sacred Heart 

 5:15 PM 8:00 AM 10:30 AM 

Comm. Robin Brenner Wendy Bill Chris Zunker 

Lector Brian Duvalle Jim Sebranek Don Haasl 

EMHCS 

Renee Hinze 

Marty Krueger 

NOT FILLED 

Chris Lee 

Carol Sebranek 

Teri Ruland 

Lois Rose 

Joe Clam 

Suzie Clam 

Greeters 
Barb Williams 

Dan Williams 

Joanne Brunett 

Agnes Shutz 

Evalyn Bindl 

NOT FILLED 

Servers 
Ahron Berna 

Orion Berna 

Madalyn Kast 

Anika Drexler 

Mason Hess 

Jaxon Hess 

Ushers 

Mark Cummings 

Jack Kaun 

Jay Peterson 

Mike Rocha 

NOT FILLED 

Ty Bunett 

Corey Brunett 

Blaine Bill 

Danny Lee 

NOT FILLED 

Dennis Rose 

Mark Bass 

Rich Braun 

Dennis Boland 

Michael McKenzie 

Ministry Head Barb Williams Teri Ruhland Mary Connors 

Cantors Joe Scolaro   

June 23, 2019 - Feast of Corpus Christi 
“Then he took a cup, gave thanks, and gave it to them and they all drank from 

it.” – MARK 14:23 

Jesus, the perfect steward, gave thanks, just before He gave Himself to us 

completely for our salvation. He offers us the chance to drink from His cup. 

In the Eucharist, we meet Christ personally and, if we listen to Him, we know 

what drinking from His cup means our own sacrifice – giving up some of our 

time, talent and treasure to do His work on earth. 

 

Corpus Christi Procession 

It is a Catholic custom to have a Procession with the Blessed Sacrament on 

the Feast of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Jesus.  This is a visible display 

of our love for Jesus, truly present in the Eucharist.  In many places the 

procession proceeds through the town so the Presence of Jesus can extend His 

blessing in our town.   

This Sunday (June 23), immediately after the 10:30 Mass we will process 

with the Blessed Sacrament from the Church to the Sacred Heart Shrine 

on our campus, where we will receive Benediction from our Eucharistic 

Lord.  Please join us in sharing our love for Jesus with our community! 
 

 

Parish Information 
 

HOME & HOSPITAL VISITS 

If you have a family member who is hospitalized or homebound 

and needs a visit, please call the Parish Center and ask for Alison 

McShane.  

ST. VINCENT de PAUL SOCIETY 

Envelopes for your contributions can be picked up in the church 

entry and placed in the regular collection basket and marked, St. 

Vincent de Paul.  New members are always welcome.  Large item 

donations call the store at 524-7714.  Pick-ups are Saturday 

mornings from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.  

 

 

 

NEED A RIDE TO CHURCH? 

Call Alison McShane at 524-2412 ext. 15.  (You must be able to get 

into and out of a car).  

SACRAMENTS 

For information regarding the Sacraments of Baptism, Matrimony 

or Reconciliation refer to our website or call the parish office.  

Website:  www.shcreedsburg.org  
 

PRAYER LINE 

Please call 768-7014 or 524-2412 if you have special concerns and 

would like a group of people to pray for your intentions; or if you 

would like to join this ministry of prayer.  

http://www.sacred-heart-online.org/
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PARISH OFFERTORY CONTRIBUTIONS 
Envelope Contributions last week  .................. $9,669.15 

Electronic Giving last week ………………  .. $1,252.00 

Capital Maintenance  ............................................. $0.00 
 

 

 

FAITH FORMATION 

PATRICK ANDERA 
 

“The secret of happiness is to live moment by moment and 

to thank God for all that He, in His goodness, sends to us 

day after day.” St. Gianna Molla 

 

CATECHISTS NEEDED! 
 

We are looking for a few Catechists for the 2019-2020 

Faith Formation Year. We are looking for teachers who 

love kids and have a deep relationship with Christ. If you 

have any interest or need more information please email 

Pat. 
 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD 
 

We are looking for adults or high schoolers to assist with 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word in the fall. Volunteers are 

needed one Sunday morning a month starting in 

September. Please email Patrick Andera if you’re willing 

to help.  

 

LOVE BEGINS HERE 
 

This week and next week High Schoolers and Middle 

Schoolers from our parish will be participating in local 

life-changing mission trips.  Please pray for them that they 

may encounter Jesus in prayer and in those they serve. 
 

 

 

 

 

MUSIC 

ANDREA SORENSON 
 

 
 
This weekend our hymns are selected to celebrate Corpus 

Christi. The bread of Christ we receive is often known as 

the gift of finest wheat. You can see this reflected in both 

our processional and offertory hymns. During our 

procession after the 10:30 Mass we will sing the 

Exposition Hymn and Tantum Ergo.  All of these are 

meant to honor the true Presence of Jesus in the Eucharist. 
 
Next Choir Rehearsal: June 27th @ 7:15pm. 
 

JUSTICE & PEACE 
 

Reorganizing Food Trade 

Next part of a seven part series on Food 
Sovereignty 

In large scale industrial farming, food is seen as a 

commodity. Futures are traded on high risk markets with 

wealthy investors gambling on “futures.” Forgotten is the 

fact that food is the vital element that nurtures all of us. 

Food Sovereignty seeks to put the priority back on the 

purpose of food—feeding people.  

When developing agricultural policy, the emphasis needs 

to be on self sufficient farming and local solutions. When 

so much of our food production is in the hands of a few 

corporations, producers and consumers suffer. For 

example, 80% of the beef industry is controlled by four 

multinationals. Small ranchers, those interested in healthy 

diets, advocates for a clean environment and the humane 

treatment of animals are held hostage by these huge firms. 

“We are concerned that the continuing concentration in the 

ownership of land and resources and in the marketing of food 

leaves control in the hands of too few and diminishes effective 

participation. For I Was Hungry and You Gave Me Food, U.S. 

Conference of Catholic Bishops. 

Written by Mary Croy 

 

PRAY TO END ABORTION! 
 

Let's pray to end abortion in America by joining the 

Reedsburg Knights of Columbus Council 3805 in reciting 

a novena for life! 

The novena can be found by going to the link below or 

copies can also be found in the back of Church. This 

Novena  should  be recited each day from June 22 through 

June 30.  

Contact Dennis Boland 608-495-0868 with questions. 

https://www.catholicmillennials.org/2019/02/17/novena-

to-our-lady-of-guadalupe-for-the-unborn/ 

 

https://www.catholicmillennials.org/2019/02/17/novena-to-our-lady-of-guadalupe-for-the-unborn/
https://www.catholicmillennials.org/2019/02/17/novena-to-our-lady-of-guadalupe-for-the-unborn/
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SCHOOL 

KAREN MARKLEIN 
 

 

Summer School Hours 

 
Someone will be available in the school office Tuesdays, 

Wednesdays, and Thursdays from 8:30 – 11:30 a.m. 

throughout the summer. You may want to call the school 

prior to your visit.  Mrs. Hilgendorf’s email is 

shsoffice@rucls.net. Miss Marklein’s email address is 

shs@rucls.net or karenm@shsreedsburg.org. Phone 

messages and emails will be checked regulary. 

  

Update on Frederick 

 
We received word this past week that Frederick will be 

coming home to recuperate. He will continue to be 

monitored but everything looks like Frederick is doing 

exceptionally well. Thank you for your continued prayers 

for Frederick. 

 

ISO Temporary Fencing 

 
We are looking for some temporary fencing that we could 

use while we are replacing the older playground pieces. 

This project is scheduled for July. Please contact the 

school (608-524-3611 or karenm@shsreedsburg.org), if 

you are able to help us out. 

 

Help Wanted – School Teacher 
 

Sacred Heart Catholic School in Reedsburg, WI is seeking 

an energetic, innovative, and student-focused Catholic 

educator to serve as a full time elementary/middle school 

teacher, beginning with the 2019-20 school year. 

Candidates will need an elementary or middle school 

background, outstanding organization, effective 

communication skills, and be a team focused educator. 

Most importantly, we are seeking candidates who can 

build positive relationships with our students, while 

reinforcing our school’s Catholic beliefs and mission. The 

ideal candidate will have a minor in one of the core 

content areas, as well as a willingness to teach a course 

outside of that subject. Come join us in a growing, fun, 

faith-filled elementary and middle school! Applicants of 

the Catholic faith may be given preference. You can find 

us on WECAN under the employer Diocese of Madison. 

Here is a link to apply: 

https://wecan.education.wisc.edu/#/Vacancy/56121. 

 

 

 

 “Raffle tickets for the 

Fall Festival are here! 

Please pick yours up 

from the back of 

church. If you can take 

the tickets for your 

family, friends, and neighbors, please help us distribute 

them. Tickets were already sent home with the Sacred 

Heart school kids and Faith Formation kids. If you can 

help support the Fall Festival fund raiser, please purchase 

or sell your five tickets. Thank you.”  If you have any 

questions regarding the Fall Festival please contact Lisa 

Rockweiler (608-963-6965) or Kathy Schulz (608-393-

2873). Thank you!! 

 

 

Adoration Chapel Update: 
 

The construction of our Parish's Adoration Chapel is 

progressing nicely.  As of today, we are right on schedule 

and moving forward.  The walls are scheduled to go up 

this week.  If you happen to drive by the church this week, 

you will notice a Crane onsite setting the roof truss joist. 

A great majority of the Interior Liturgical items have been 

ordered.  God continues to bless this project in a most 

awesome way. 

  

God Bless, 

 

Paul Jensen 

 

St. Vincent De Paul is seeking volunteers, 

inspired by growing in holiness and building a more just 

world to help the needs of our community. Please join us 

at our next meeting on Tuesday, July 23rd at 6:30pm at 

our Reedsburg location at 675 W. Albert Ave. If you have 

any questions please contact Roseann Rodwell at 768-

3604. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Advertiser of the Week 

Please support the advertisers in your 

bulletin, and thank them for their continued 

support. They make your bulletin possible. 

Farber Funeral Home 

mailto:shs@rucls.net
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Mobile Food 

Pantry This 

Thursday, June 

27. 

 
This month’s 

Sacred Heart 

Mobile Food 

Pantry will be 

held in the Sacred 

Heart School 

parking lot.   We 

are so grateful to 

all the volunteers 

who help with food distribution each month.  Most 

workers are needed any time between 3:30 and 6:30 p.m., 

so if you are available and are able to help, we would be 

grateful for your assistance. People in need of food are 

asked to arrive no sooner than 3 p.m. Due to construction 

on the new adoration chapel, no one will be allowed on 

the church grounds before that time in the interest of 

safety.  Hopefully, we will have signs to tell people where 

to line up after 3 p.m.  

  

Thank you. 

  

Mary Williams 

 

 

 

 
 

Agrace Hosts Free Summer Camp for Kids 

Coping with Grief 

Children in southern Wisconsin who have 

experienced the death of a loved one are invited to 

two free, half-day summer camps hosted in 

Baraboo by Agrace HospiceCare. Sessions run 

from 9 a.m. to noon at the Baraboo Civic Center, 

124 2nd Street in Baraboo, on Thursday, July 

11 (kids only) and/or Saturday, August 

3 (children and parents/guardians). The camps are 

open to any child 5+; there’s no need to be related 

to an Agrace HospiceCare patient. There is no 

cost to attend, pre-register is required. Call (608) 

327-7118 or visit agrace.org/supportgroup. 

  

 Agrace to Offer New Volunteer Orientation in 

July 
  

Agrace HospiceCare is seeking volunteers in Sauk, 

Columbia, Juneau, Adams and Marquette counties to 

brighten the lives of local hospice patients by making 

companionship visits in patients’ homes, or in nursing 

homes or assisted living facilities. Agrace will offer 

volunteer orientation Tuesday, July 9, from 8:30 a.m. to 

12:30 p.m., and Tuesday, July 16, from 12:30 p.m. to 

4:30 p.m. at its Baraboo office. Before attending 

orientation, prospective volunteers must complete an 

application and an interview with Agrace staff. Call (608) 

327-7163 to register. 

  

  

Safe Harbor Open House 

 
We welcome members of the congregation and staff to 

join us in celebrating twelve years of reaching out to the 

homeless on Sunday, June 30
th
 from 11:00 a.m. – 2:00 

p.m. at the shelter, located at 139 S. Webb Ave. behind the 

flag store.  Brats, hot dogs, chips, cake, and lemonade will 

be served.  We look forward to seeing you there. 

 

God bless each of you. - Bunny Elz 

 

 

http://agrace.org/supportgroup
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